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Memo 

To:  Bethpage Residents 
From:  Edward Hannon, Project Director 
Date:  Tuesday, July 26, 2022 at 3:15 p.m. 
Subject:  Water pipe installation on McCord Place begins this week 

RW-21 well development and RW-22 Well Pump Installation Underway 
Traffic Controls on Central Avenue remain in place 

 
Northrop Grumman is providing this progress report to you on our activities in support of the RW-21 
groundwater treatment system project and other associated environmental activities. 

McCord Place Water Pipe Installation 

Later this week, Bethpage Water District contractors will stage materials and equipment on the west 
side of McCord Place to support the installation of new water pipe that will service the RW-21 
Groundwater Treatment System. We ask residents to refrain from parking vehicles on McCord Place 

while the crews are 
conducting their work. 
Homeowners with 
driveways on McCord 
Place will continue to 
have access. Work hours 
are Monday through 
Friday, 7:30 a.m. to 4:30 
p.m. At one point in the 
installation, BWD will 
temporarily shut off water 
service to complete the 
connection. Homeowners 
in the immediately 
affected area will be 
advised. 

 

Well development and well pump installation progress 

Our contractors continue to install the well pump on RW-22 in the greenway. Well development at RW-
21 (located in the commuter parking lot on Seaman Avenue) is underway. 

Asphalt settling along Central Avenue; traffic safety signage remains in place 

Our traffic safety controls in Central Avenue (just east of Hickey Blvd) remain in place. We ask all 
drivers to exercise caution through this area while we work with our contractors to schedule repairs. 
Nassau County Department of Public Works and the Bethpage Water District are aware of the issue. 
 
Phase 2 road striping along Central Avenue at Hickey Blvd. 

We have postponed the final phase of painting until asphalt repairs along Central are complete 
(corresponds to item above). 
 
Hydraulic pressure tests continue 
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Our contractors continue work on the hydraulic pressure testing of the piping that will carry water from 
the three wells into the treatment system. You should expect to see our crews working in our work 
zones during business hours. 

Groundwater treatment system construction continues 

Despite some supply chain challenges due to COVID-19, we continue to make solid progress on the 
construction of the groundwater treatment system. 

Routine groundwater sampling and water level measurements underway 

Our routine groundwater sampling and water level measurement program continues throughout the 
month of July and August at various locations. Residents near our work locations receive notifications. 

If you have any questions, please contact Dianne Baumert-Moyik at (516) 754-2645 or 
Dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com. Our project information can be found by visiting 
www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage. Thank you. 

mailto:Dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.northropgrumman.com%2Fbethpage&data=05%7C01%7CDavid.Stern%40arcadis.com%7Ccd583642706740a6d81c08da59f3cdcc%7C7f90057d3ea046feb07ce0568627081b%7C0%7C0%7C637921201070255097%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PVhPTnEodBto2haCTnrWAQFZOKHINTAgbOVVYWgqJRo%3D&reserved=0

